

ATTACHMENT EC 2 DECEMBER MEETING MINUTES
DRAFT
Virginia Board for People with Disabilities
Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
December 8, 2021

Committee Members Present:		Alexus Smith, Chair
Phil Caldwell
Alexandra Dixon
						Jocelyn Kilgore
						Eric Mann
						Ed Turner

Committee Members Absent:		Molly Korte
						Sarah Krantz-Ciment
Chandra Robinson 

Guests:					None

VBPD Staff Present:				Tara Bethea
Henry Street
Kelly Bolden
Nia Harrison
Penni Sweetenburg-Lee
Megan Weems
Clare Huerta
Lorraine Blackwell

CALL TO ORDER:  The Chair, Alexus Smith, called the meeting to order 8:07 a.m.

OPENING REMARKS:  The Chair greeted and welcomed Board members and staff. 
 
REVIEW OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE AGENDA:  The Chair reviewed the Executive Committee Meeting agenda items. 

APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER 15, 2021, EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES: The Chair asked if there were any amendments to the September 15, 2021, Executive Committee meeting minutes. There were none. Phil Caldwell made a MOTION to approve. Alexandra Dixon seconded the MOTION to approve. The MOTION was carried.

BOARD MEMBER ATTENDANCE:  Mr. Henry Street, Director of Administration, noted the Attendance tracking attachment. Mr. Street stated that there are no attendance issues. Mr. Street stated that all absences will be excused for the September 15, 2021 Board Meeting with the exception of Molly Korte as she did not RSVP.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S UPDATE AND QUESTIONS: N/A

AGENCY FISCAL REPORTS:  Mr. Henry Street, Director of Administration, gave a brief summary on the expenditures through November 8, 2021 of state fiscal year 2022.  Mr. Street discussed the negative balance in the Training Program’s Youth Leadership Academy (YLA) budget. Approximately $13,000 of the $29,499 overage can be contributed to an end of the SFY 2021 credit card reconciliation problem. Also the rising costs in management services, skilled services, speaker fees, and audio/visual services, necessary to engage the YLA affected the bottom line. Mr. Street also discussed a plan to cover the funds caused by these circumstances. There will be some adjustments made within the Training Program budget for Partners in Policymaking, Alumni Development, as well as making a slight adjustment in the Communications’ budget.

COMMITTEE CHAIR/MEETING AGENDAS:  The Chairs of each committee discussed their respective committee meeting agendas.

PUBLIC COMMENT: There was no public comment.

ADJOURNMENT:  The Chair thanked the Committee members. Eric Mann made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was SECONDED by Jocelyn Kilgore. The meeting adjourned at 8:22 a.m. 
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